Eccles Community Committee - 25th March, 2008


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,
Chadwick Road,
Eccles.

25th March, 2008

Meeting commenced: 
7.15 p.m.
  "
  
ended:
8.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair


Councillors Davies, Mullen, Morris and Broughton
J. Wheelton -
 Deputy Chair, Salford Disabled Motorist

J. Rayner - Eccles Festival

E. Charnley - FRECCLES 

S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union
D. Lamb - Alder Park Tenants’ and Residents’ Association

B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association 

Y. Bagail - Yemeni Community Association
OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


T. Root - Resident


D. Booth - Tindall Street Allotment Group

A. Walters - Winton Festival

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator


J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager


A. Meadows - Eccles Neighbourhood Team

G. Wilkinson
- Eccles Neighbourhood Team

R. Bridge - Customer and Support Services Directorate


A. Morris - Salford Community Leisure

I. Ellis 
- Greater Manchester Police 

D. Whittle - Co-Mingling Recycling, Environment Directorate
95.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Paula Boshell, David Jolley, David Lancaster, Jane Murphy and Norbert Potter. Jill Tyson (Salford Rangers), Chris Sabinsky (Homestart), Joyce Evans (Salford Pensioners), John Pooley (Cleaveley Allotment Association), Ann Walters (Winton Festival), Edna Hunt (Brookhouse Residents), Ann Faulkner (Eccles Park Joint Bowling). 

96.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 22nd January, 2008, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

97.
POLICING/COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES
Police Officer Ivan Ellis provided an update regarding crime and policing issues, explaining that there had been an overall reduction in the number of incidents of recorded crime in the area, specifically concerning; burglaries, robberies, vehicle crime and anti-social behaviour. It was further explained that, in response to concerns raised regarding Winton Park, the area benefited from extra police presence over the recent bank holiday weekend, yet funding was limited, and so it would not be possible, at the moment, to establish such a scheme on a permanent basis. Yet, Police Officers had been given keys to access the park outside of normal hours, which it was anticipated, would aid the policing of the area. 
Enquiries were raised regarding the policing of ‘no entry’ signs, particularly in relation to the pedestrianised areas in Eccles Town Centre, with members of the Committee feeling that the disregard for such signs, by some drivers, caused significant problems in the area. Ivan Ellis agreed with the concerns expressed but explained that at present, the issue was relatively low on the policing agenda. He indicated towards a possible feasible solution, which would see Eccles as a focal point for trainee Police Officers to practice issuing Fixed Penalty Tickets. 
The Committee sought details regarding the prosecution of drivers who did not adhere to ‘no entry’ signs, specifically if local residents took photographs of vehicles travelling through these points. Clarity was sought regarding the Police response to such gestures. The reply was that offending vehicles would be tracked through the PNC and a summons prepared. It was explained that becoming involved with such a course of action would carry the responsibility of acting as a witness. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

98.
ECCLES IN BLOOM 2008
Andrew Meadows informed the Committee that each Neighbourhood Area in Salford West had received money to fund ‘In Bloom’ projects, which concern the greening of local spaces. It was explained that requirements for the allocation, were that it be used to fund Capital only projects, (so it could not be used for maintenance) and that community involvement with the projects be encouraged.  Eccles had been awarded £12,000, which would be divided equally, awarding £4000 to each ward.  A list of proposed schemes was provided to the Committee, which the Environment Task Group had discussed and subsequently supported. 
It was explained that, at this stage, the list of schemes were only at a proposal stage, subject to the outcome of site-visits, and consideration regarding the appropriate nature and suitability for projects to be maintained in the long-term. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.

           (2) THAT the Community Committee approve and support the schemes proposed for the In Bloom project.
           (3) THAT the Neighbourhood Team provide an up-date of progress made with the schemes at the next Community Committee meeting.

99.
ECCLES TOWN CENTRE NOTICEBOARDS 
The Committee were asked to consider a report from the Eccles Neighbourhood Manager, regarding the five noticeboards in the Town Centre. The report explained; the history of the boards, problems associated with them and asked the Committee to reconsider their previously agreed action of having the boards removed. The Committee were provided with three options:-
· remove all five boards.
· remove the board outside the church, relocate this to a new area outside of the town centre, and repair the remaining four boards.

· relocate the board outside the Church elsewhere in Eccles Town Centre and repair all five. 

Options 2 and 3 where those favoured by the Eccles Environment and Transport Task Group, who requested that the Committee agree to support the Eccles Budget Group recommendation to allocate funding for the boards restoration. 
A discussion ensued and benefits of restoring the boards were highlighted to the Committee. It was explained that the Neighbourhood Management team were happy to be responsible to for the safe-keeping of the keys, and the displaying of information inside the boards. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the Community Committee support Option 2, remove the board outside the church, offer this to a new area, and repair the remaining four boards.
100.
HEALTH WALK PACKS

Elizabeth Charnley informed the Committee that work on Health Walk Packs was almost complete. The Health Walk Packs would serve two purposes, one being to encourage visitors to explore Eccles, and secondly, as an exercise opportunity for local people. The packs comprise six different routes which had been risk assessed. The Packs would be distributed using two methods. Firstly they would be given to appropriate persons within the Eccles area for them to distribute. Secondly, postcards, inviting people to apply for the Health Walk packs, would be made available in key establishments, for people to apply for a pack direct.  It was hoped that these methods would ensure the effective distribution of the packs. 
It was noted that members of the Committee expressed an interest in partaking in the walks. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.

           (2) THAT the Community Committee be informed when the Health Walk Packs have been published. 
101.
CO-MINGLED SERVICES

Dennis Whittle provided an update of the Co-mingled Services offered to residents, and general recycling opportunities in Salford. The Committee were told Eccles consistently produced a high tonnage of recycling waste, and the recycling efforts of residents in Eccles were praised. 
Details were provided of new schemes which were being introduced. These included;-

· Contamination Stickers
Refuse collectors would place these stickers on bins to highlight that they had not been emptied, and identify the reason(s) why the bins were considered to be contaminated. 
· Slim Bins
The Committee were told of the recent success of Slim Bins, which although are the same height as traditional bins, are narrower. Anyone can request a Slim Bin by contacting the Recycling Call Centre. It was further explained that a meeting was scheduled, in the near future, to discuss the advertising and promotion of these smaller bins. 
A discussion ensued regarding the lack of recycling provision in some residential buildings i.e., flats and apartments. It was explained that recycling services were aware of this, and pointed out that there were many long-term issues to consider to ensure adequate recycling services for such buildings. It was hoped that such buildings would benefit and fit into new schemes being introduced. 
It was explained that generally recycling services would aim to make it easier to dispose of waste and that Officers would assess and cater services, as much as possible, to individual needs. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT Dennis Whittle be thanked for the report. 

102.
ECCLES BUDGET GROUP 

The Committee received Financial Position Statements for the Committees Devolved Budget for 2007/2008 and the Eccles Community Health and Well-being Fund for 2007/2008. In addition, the Eccles Budget Sub-Group submitted an outline of the decisions made at their meeting, held on 14th March, 2008, which recommended the action indicated, with regard to the following applications. 
	
	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	AMOUNT REQUESTED
	RECOMMENDATION



	i. 
	RAPAR 


	Project Support & Costs 
	Contributions
	Refused 

	ii. 
	De La Salle FC


	Towards winter training fees 
	£372
	£250 approved


	iii. 
	Eccles Community Netball Club


	Towards Kit and Equipment 
	£912.80
	£912.80 approved

	iv. 
	1st Patricroft Brownies
	Towards room hire costs
	£673.92
	£673.92 approved

	v. 
	Barton Bowling Club
	Towards fees and equipment  
	£725
	Deferred pending submission of further information

	vi. 
	Monton Amateurs JFC
	Purchase of trophies
	£930.15
	£500 approved

	vii. 
	Mature Movers
	Towards instructor Fees & Equipment
	£954.48
	Deferred pending submission of further information

	viii. 
	Bright Road Youth & Community Centre
	Contribution towards Healthy Eating/ Lunch Club Project
	£1,147.00
	Deferred pending submission of further information

	ix. 
	Bright Road Youth & Community Centre
	Nutrition Project


	£1,270.00
	Deferred pending submission of further

	x. 
	Eccles Festival Committee
	Towards festival costs


	£1,300.00
	£550 approved



	xi. 
	Looking Glass Films
	Travel Expenses, Venue Hire, Consumables & Insurance
	£1,369.30
	Refused

	xii. 
	Bright Road Youth & Community Centre
	Equipment for Internet Resource Centre
	£2,230.00
	Deferred pending submission of further information

	xiii. 
	New Lane Tenants & Residents Association
	Skip Hire


	£2,640.00
	Refused

	xiv. 
	Parents at Lewis Street Primary School
	Equipment for Adult Education and Parent Advice Centre
	£3852.28
	£3852.28 approved

	xv. 
	Salford City Radio
	Trainee Project Costs


	£4,500.00
	Deferred pending submission of further information.

	xvi. 
	Tindall  Street Allotment Group
	Towards Community Allotment project

	£4,641.25
	£4,641.25 approved

	xvii. 
	Holy Cross Church
	Towards Security Fencing

	£5,396.95
	Deferred pending submission of further information.

	xviii. 
	Charlton & Irlam Avenue Friendship Group
	Community Garden


	£6,100.00
	£4,500 approved

	xix. 
	Pear Tree Croft Residents
	Ivy Street Park Project


	£7,105.00
	£5,000 approved

	xx. 
	Eccles Environment & Transport Task Group
	‘In Bloom’ Maintenance & Notice board Repairs


	£8,216.52
	£7000 to be committed from ‘In Bloom’, with a further £3016.52 to be awarded from the devolved budget for the noticeboards.

	xxi. 
	Eccles Neighbourhood Team
	Summer Play schemes


	£11,000.00 
	£11,000 approved


	xxii. 
	Cleavleys Allotment Association
	Security Fencing
	£15,961.51
	£15,961.51 approved  for fencing element only

	xxiii. 
	3rd & 1st Eccles Scout Group
	Fencing and Organic Allotment Project
	£16,101.86
	Deferred pending submission of further information


The Eccles Neighbourhood Management Team, also distributed information regarding Block 3 Funding, funds which could be spent on schemes that improve traffic and road safety in the area, and details of how to apply. The Committee were asked to make a decision regarding the processing of claims for such funding. It was explained that applications often require the simultaneous submission of a report to assess the appropriateness and practicality of schemes, which can cost up to £250. Last year approximately 6 reports were commissioned by the Committee, which meets bi-monthly, meaning that projects could be delayed for up to eight weeks. The Committee were asked to allocate £2000 to the Block 3 Task Group, which could be used to fund feasibility studies, rather than approving £250 each time. It was highlighted that any member of the Community Committee was welcome to become involved, and take part in the Task Group. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group, held on 14th March, 08, and summarised above, be endorsed.
(2) THAT regarding the application of the Eccles Environment and Transport Task Group, as detailed in xx above, approval be given to the request for £3016.52 to be spent on the restoration of Notice Boards. 

(3) THAT the Committee allocates £2000 to the Block 3 Task Group to fund feasibility studies. 

(4) THAT the Financial Positions Statements, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee Devolved Budget 2007/08 and the Eccles Community Health and Well-Being Fund, be noted. 
103.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – NOMINATIONS
The Committee were reminded that the next Committee Meeting would be the Annual General Meeting, where the Chair, Deputy and members of the Budget Group would be appointed. It was explained that nominations could be submitted up to and on the night of the AGM, 27th May, 2008. Only full members of the Committee could be nominated, and must be proposed, and seconded, by persons who are also full members. 
RESOLVED: THAT anyone wishing to submit nominations in advance of the AGM, forward them to Mike Relph, or Julie Blagden. 
104.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE
Julie Blagden submitted a report which provided updates on the following;- 
· Local Partnership Delivery Group
· Neighbourhood Partnership Board

· Feedback from Eccles Task Groups
· Barton Fairshare

· Safer Stronger Communities Fund

· In Bloom

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

105.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE SKILLS AUDIT AND DIVERSITY MONITORING

The Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social Care, submitted a report which provided details of the skills and diversity monitoring that was being undertaken with all Community Committees. Questionnaires would be distributed, to all members of the Committee, to assess the skills, knowledge and diversity which they represent, to aid and inform the development of information and training which would be made available to Community Committee members. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

106.
LIFT ARTWORKS EXHIBITION

(Previous Minute 94 – 22nd January, 2008)
The Committee were provided with details of an exhibition, running 9th February to 8th May, 2008, at Salford Museum and Art Gallery. The exhibition showcases the public art projects to be installed in the Eccles, and other LIFT project centres in the city. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.

(2) THAT anyone wishing to obtain further information about the event, contact Andrea Bushell on 0161 778 0835 or andrea.bushell@salford.gov.uk 

107.
FRIENDS OF ECCLES STATION (FRECCLES) PUBLIC MEETING
Members of the Committee were invited to attend the above meeting, scheduled to be held on Monday 31st March, 2008 commencing at 7.30p.m. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT anyone wishing to obtain further information about the event  
FRECCLES contact Elizabeth Charnley on 0161 789 5016 or 

info@freccles.org.uk
108.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

(a) Tindall Street Allotment Group
Don Booth informed the Committee that Tindall Street Allotment group, had allotment space available, which they would like to invite local community groups to make use of. The groups would have the opportunity decide what to grow and could oversee the maintenance. 
RESOLVED: THAT any groups interested in the use of allotment space or would like more information should contact the allotment group.
(b) Eccles Section 106 Monies
Julie Blagden explained that, regarding developments in Ellesmere Park and Monton Road, work had been undertaken with Community groups to assess the suitability of the schemes proposed. Requirements for Section 106 Monies were that it be used to fund local projects, the provision of play areas for children and environmental improvement. It was reported that the developer had visited all sites, and did not hold any opposition. Yet, some residents had expressed concerns over the proposed scheme. The Committee were asked if they were happy to support the Neighbourhood Management Team to progress the schemes to the planning stage. If the proposals were refused at the planning stage, then other schemes would be considered. 
RESOLVED: THAT the Community Committee support the pursuit of the above schemes to the next stage. 
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